
 

 

National Planning Casework Unit 
Department for Communities and Local Government 
5 St Philips Place 
Colmore Row 
Birmingham  B3 2PW 
 

Tel:   0303 44 48050 
npcu@communities.gsi.gov.uk 

 

 
 
  
Mr Phil Stride 
Head of Thames Tideway Tunnel 
The Point 
37 North Wharf Road 
Paddington 
London  
W2 1AF 

Please     
ask for: 

Liz Hardy 

Tel: 0303 444 8136  

Email: Liz.hardy@communities.gsi.gov.uk 
  

Your ref:  

Our ref: NPCU/RARE/s131/132/72270 

   
  Date: 12 September 2014 

 
Dear Mr Stride 
     
Application for a certificate under sections 131(4A) and 132(3) of the Planning 
Act 2008 in connection with the proposed Development Consent Order for the 
Thames Tideway Tunnel Project 2013. 
 
I refer to the above application dated 8 November 2013.  I enclose the Secretary of 
State for Communities and Local Government’s signed certificate, which is given 
under sections 131(3)(b) and 132(2)(b) of the Planning Act 2008. 
 
You are directed in accordance with sections 131(10) and 132(10) of the Planning 
Act 2008 to publish in one or more local newspapers circulating in the locality in 
which the order land is situated the attached notice (which is in the prescribed form) 
stating that the certificate has been given. 
 
I would be grateful if you could send me a copy of each newspaper, or of the pages 
from each newspaper, in which the public notices appear as soon as possible after 
publication. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
Ranuka Jagpal 
Head of Unit 
National Planning Casework Unit 
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